OUR SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH
CHURCH COUNCIL MINUTES
June 9, 2020

Pastor Ardy opened the meeting with prayer.

Present were Pastor Joe Ardy (Zoom), Nancy Edwards, Kelli Lee, Kay Parcher (phone), Ron
Paulson, Joan Stowater, Geoff and Donna Wallace.

Secretary' s Report---See Report. Donna made the motion to accept the report as presented.
Ron Seconded. Motion Carried.

Pastor’'s Report—See Report 1. Bible Study will be held in the sanctuary this Sunday.
2. Texas District wants to expand Hispanic Ministry. We may have a visiting Pastor to
discuss this with us on June 23" if the quarantine is lifted in Brazil, where he currently is.

Treasurer's Report—See Report. Ron made the motion to accept the report as corrected.
Donna seconded. Motion carried.

Financial Secretary—Donna said we were caught up on offerings. Thankful for the giving of
all, and 3 people are making automatic deposits.

Trustees’ Report—See Report (Geoff)
Elders’ Report— See Report (Ron)
Board of Christian Education— See Report (Joan)

ECCE Board Report—(Kelli reported that Lori Burgin was hired as Coordinator. They are
getting background checks on all workers. Meeting will be held Thursday for starting date
and supplies.

Building Fund—see report for Voters’

Old Business—
1. The Financial Review Committee is progressing.
2. All positions are filled for candidates for officers.

New Business —

1. Voters’ Meeting on June 14" in the sanctuary. People can vote by Zoom, personal call
or being in person. A motion was made to this affect by Ron and seconded by Nancy. Motion
carried.

2. Announcement of candidates for the Call process for Pastor began on the 14" and 21,
First vote will be June 28", in person, by Zoom or calling in vote as in previous motion.

Motion to adjourn was made by Geoff, seconded by Ron.



The meeting was closed with The Lord's Prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Edwards,
Council Secretary



&L 74 s9N elol

o B . . s * ) o Pl o = = - & T oA d
=Sy A > T 7 F SECS @ § L2 v - D Wl
ﬂnﬂ
e e AT At o | # ;ﬁx > o ,mwv u\ .\‘ﬂ B,
«eﬂu\, vn\\. o A»\. " A e ‘f\. uAe - =1 r..M\ \.\J...
by e % e 3 ey e 3 . A K = o % =
L LT B N A e 2 W “c/7
5 - P s i o . O ™ . — ES Z
o a2 A 5 ; T RS 5T i = T w\a
u\ﬂ. 0 - F : .r ,\. ..\., ) m,,.\mm\.\.. (.wsss \AM\ ... : 4% 2 E ﬁ,w\, ﬁy.,a\..u,ﬂu..umv - X \u\
; o i L4 ’ g - i 3% g TP
PE LT SEEEFIN o 7 7 et §E5I 23T S
- REETSN -y T v A = !.- & 7 = 2 ;
u“\ Fal 5 * a x\ .w B = RN 5 5 S F“Vv »an I 2 \\.\\._
4 > - . o = = R EX -~ > y
A v S D e G e 2D L ] » < \\..,um
S e ] Y- I / y
i I e L R 4 e 7 \\WM
ot LTS A LS v V&ﬁ\.n‘ " AT — £ \_..“
= S A - » - - - 3 ;o - ) : 3
" wod A A ,..w.«.m s (V S ._x_ nu\\.\__ h\e\. .Vew Lm.« E r\k ..n« o x.\u ﬁ\ L \\ e
N R Y ,;M 2 4 - e
g e 5 = = ——3—
A Pt & e AP A PP T, \\\\ LRt SR Ry \\ - i.ﬂ\v\\
7 A A T AT w‘f\, T Ly - =/7
o T . = 7 - s
,Km\\ e VJ»,\.., \ &AAV\. e \wm ..U.s\\ \\.N\\h\. ﬂw\ — e \\\\t“
asn 90 sasuadx3/uoseay

JUaA3 /1SN /1IaquIB N

SOl |ejoL wamn_

Apay aor ‘nay

TN 2L

2Wwn.4 3wl 0Z0Z - Moday abvajiA /A1n1dY J0iAns InQ




S %/ /7 sann eiog

Of €25 P
T EL 4 — TP gLr 2 4 — FBLSH

PANILIF s |pegor —A2 o I &poss - £/

X«N\e& & AN R BL 2ty ol — K \w\ £

R P ITTPE ATt 2y RS T A - w&\w

J A2/3 5279 5 G Ll S S a3 T = 8T/4L

f AT AP \w@x.ﬁu BP?FrE PR d20¢ | 27/ 4

P Sl LSS LS DT SAE T F N TP FA —_ \:m\ ;N
STl .Ww.w\ S £ xX3 L AT S P VLD LA — 3 P\\N

e (G TN G pTs BIT PP - €7 £

L5/ B FIHe o 77| s | 37/4

o HTZTN JIRL 7 1 ) EZEL4 — < //¢

bty £ ETET LIS FErof 5 T¥T7 a5 70 FEHLTY M ~ 93T A

ALl B ELT SIRITE PG AT S5 S5o S 07 | ¢ /£

TIF SR e A AIE A Azl pads P — 7 /2

o AT 2 E f ol s 31T sS55e A 20Y A

95N NP0 sasuadx3z/uoseay UBAI/1S3aND /Ui SI|IN je10L ajeQ

Apiy 30f ‘A3Y \_\‘\ 72/~ :3wpidawl] 0Z0Z - 140day 3aboan /A3iA1dY 101ADS IO




Board of Christian Education
August 18, 2020

Youth
Allison and 3 youth helped serve 165 meals at the Dinner Bell on July 29", (Numbers of volunteers were
restricted due to COVID-19. (Sponsored by Thrivent and the Benevolence Fund.)

900 Packets with hand sanitizers or tissues, stickers, bookmarks, and information about our church and PDO
were given out on 8/6/2020 at the Can Help backpack giveaway.

Rudell (Willingham) Camp Endowment Fund We voted to send half of the funds for 2020 ($1800) to
each of the 2 Lutheran camps our kids have attended—Camp Shiloh and Camp Lone Star in LaGrange. Both
can use the funding, and we had no kids interested in camp, and camps were closed all or most of the
summer. Joan checked with Legacy Deo, and they said it fell within the guidelines of our agreement.

ReConnect Sunday, usually held the last Sunday in August, has been postponed for at least one month.
We are hoping to highlight different activities that are held at the church~quilters, LWML, Men’s Club and
Breakfast, Choir, Youth Group, Quail Ridge

Sunday School Classes will begin on September 6, with new, extra safety precautions.

Trunk or Treat is in a “Wait and See” mode as we get closer to that date.

Projector Purchase was discussed due to issues in the past with our old one. Board of Ed has $500
budgeted for equipment purchases that hasn’t been used this year. No research on which one. Making sure

no one else was planning to purchase one.

Bulletin Boards Several years ago, we discussed with Council adding a bulletin board between the 2

restrooms for Youth and Missionary info. We have 2 smaller boards available, and would like to hang them
soon.

Quail Ridge isn’t really a Board of Ed item, but Zulma Deterding is interested in helping again. We may

schedule a meeting with volunteers to discuss and decide about beginning class the 2™ week of school

(September 8™.)



